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Overview: Our brief is to produce web-based support material designed to address specific difficulties encountered by students studying the first year Electrical and Electronic Engineering modules. Material will be designed for up to six modules over a period of two years.

Development: During the past 11 months we have identified some of the difficulties within the modules H51ELC (Electrical Circuits), H51EEC (Electrical and Electronic Circuits) and H51EMF (Electric and Magnetic Fields).

Support material has been developed for H51ELC and H51EEC. Our chosen way to proceed is to use the Flash animations as tutorials for the parts of the module identified as difficult – and to step methodically through examples in small chunks. For H51ELC a selection of multi-choice questions has been generated. We have attempted to produce sensible wrong answers, explain where we think the student has gone wrong and then present the correct method – reinforcing the method used in the tutorials. Where the learner has made multiple errors we refer them back to the relevant tutorial. 

Work is now proceeding on developing material for H51EMF. This addresses the more difficult concepts of electromagnetic fields. The first difficulty with this module is choosing which topics will benefit the most from e-learning. Virtually every topic within the module could benefit from some support material, but this would take up the remaining time and possibly a lot more.

Evaluation:  H51ELC is a second semester module. The e-learning material for this module was in place for the start of the semester. Early feedback from the current first year students was patchy. When questioned, about 40% of students had looked at material that was relevant to a current examples class. Only 10% looked at pages that were not immediately relevant to them. Where students had looked at the material, the response was favourable. Examining the web server logs indicated students used the material as a last-minute revision aid. The average mark for the exam this year has improved. We need to ascertain whether this is a result of a more able student intake, an easier exam, the e-learning supplements or other factors. 

Dissemination: At present our delivery method is a standard web-server. We are monitoring the web-server logs and student feedback.

The INECSES and MELEES groups are contributing to the PGCHE Introductory Day.

A paper has been accepted for inclusion in the Progress3 Conference (Strategies for Student Achievement in Engineering), University of Hull, 25th & 26th September 2003. See http://www.eee.nott.ac.uk/teaching/cal/progress3.html for details.

The material developed so far can be viewed at http://www.eee.nott.ac.uk/teaching/cal/level1.html  

Work for the next few months: Work is proceeding on module H51EMF. The remaining three module enhancements will be developed later.

Contact: email:phillip.naylor@nottingham.ac.uk
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